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Minutes  Patient Participation Group Meeting 27th March 2015

Present:

5 Patient Group members
Dr Gulrez Khan

Apologies:

Dr Claire Renwick

Melanie Keane

Thanks to all for attending and taking time out to attend and offer of assistance to practice.

Appreciate if all could ask friends if they wanted to be a part of Patient Participation Group.

Items for discussion

1. Appointment system: Consensus of opinion that main problem with the practice is  perceived difficulty in obtaining an appointment.   Appointment system discussed. Morning appointments book on day except first three available to pre book. Forty further free appointments every am at least and unlimited telephone call backs available for telephone triage.   Afternoon appointments pre booked for more planned care and long term conditions reviews.  Some slots free for pm emergencies and available to telephone triage.

Extended hours appreciated.

Request for more doctor appointments.  Doctors working at full capacity and face to face consultations are one part of GPs work. Explained letters, referral letters, pathology and X-ray results need to be checked and followed up.  Hospital letters and follow up/onwards referral or investigation, TANs,  script queries and signing, home visits and CCG audits and CCG meeting commitments.

2.  Practice champions: Role to support practice. Contact MK for further info.

3. Waiting area:  Drinks machine not feasible in
      small area.  Magazines replenished weekly but no Punjabi or Asian magazines.

 Self management leaflets would be useful. Also in various languages.

4. Renovation and modernisation: All supportive of renovation and modernisation.  Like modern clean look. Premises make it impossible to have 2nd consultation room downstairs.  Extension into car park very expensive and no Health Authority support or funding.   Consideration of new premises on going.  Reginald Centre no longer an option.

      Lighting of path appreciated.

5. Repeat Prescriptions: Methods to order repeat medication discussed.   Too many errors taking orders on phone.

6. Telephone: Telephone not answered at times.  One person felt the phone was 
      engaged for a prolonged periods and wondered if we left it off the hook.  Advised 
      4 incoming lines and telephone call waiting system in place with queueing 
      system.

      Also difficult to get through in the mornings.  Most busy period and at least 3 staff
      available to answer phones am.
7. Annual Patient Survey: CFEP survey done awaiting results.   2014 survey very supportive of practice and annual improvements in all categories.

8. CCG Patient Reference group: Request for one or more of PPG to attend CCG PPG meetings to represent our practice.

Next meeting 26/06/2015 12 noon provisionally - May need to postpone for Ramadan.

